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Registration again this year has gone very smoothly.  Recent years’ data is attached. The 

upward trend in athlete registrations has slowed somewhat but the total continues to climb.  

Non-athlete registrations continue to grow at a more accelerated pace.  Two additional local 

USA Swimming clubs were formed and became PVS member clubs. 

Bylaws are current for items passed by the USA Swimming House of Delegates through their 

September 2009 meeting and three PVS-originated Bylaws proposals are being considered at 

this meeting.   Draft updated Policies and Procedures have been circulated within the Board 

during 2010.  As updated the document is current through last month’s PVS Board meeting in 

terms of actions taken at PVS Board meetings and HOD meetings since the last formal update 

as of December 2003.  Comments have been received to make several changes to reflect 

current practices.  Minutes of meetings are current as posted on the PVS website. 

Clubs have done a very fine job of recruiting, developing and retaining certified officials.  No 

club was subject to the penalty for having insufficient certified officials for 2008-2009.  (A new 

initial set of calculations will occur later this month for the 2009-2010 period.) 

John Hirschmann as Records Chair has not only updated the records but developed an 

approach that will lead to faster and more accurate updates.  He is to be commended for this 

improvement. 

Respectfully Submitted, 

 

Art Davis 

Administrative Division Vice-Chair 

 


